Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

August 25, 2017
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Libhart on Friday, July 21, 2017 at 9:30 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







Stephen Libhart

James Helsel



James Anderson

William Leonard








James Gross


Timothy Tate
Also attending were  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Carolyn Van Newkirk (SARAA Board),  Keith Chase (SARAA Board), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Guest: Valarie Allen, Ballard Spahr LLC
Minutes:  The minutes of the July 21, 2017 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Financials & Dashboard:
Mr. Peiffer reported that year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are 1% better than budget, or $160,066 better.  Parking Revenues and Rental Cars are down resulting from less activity than expected.  Total Operating Expenses are 4.7% better than budget year-to-date, or $457,962 better.  Net Operating Revenues are 9.9% better than budget year-to-date, or $618,028 better.  Total Income is $853,486.   This excludes the Old Bethlehem Steel lot sale, which is reflected as a footnote on the Budget Summary page.  The money from the sale is on the Balance Sheet under Unrestricted Assets, Investments.  Mr. Peiffer said that the coverage numbers are down but still well about the 1.25 requirement.  On the Balance Sheet, the Trustee paid the debt service payment to the bondholders. This reduced the Restricted Assets, Cash and Investments, from $6 million to $3 million, and the Accrued Interest under Current Liabilities was decreased from $3.8 million to $600,000.  On the Capital Project Summary report, there was one project added:  HIA FIDS Replacement. There was one completed project:  Compactor on airside.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report, Total Food/Gift Gross Sales are up 3.14% year-to-date.  Total Car Rental Sales are up 2.6% year-to-date.   CFC days are down 6.9% year-to-date. On the Fuel Flowage Report, Total gallons are down 5.53% year-to-date, and Total Revenue is down 6.64% year-to-date.  There is normal activity on the Accounts Receivable report.
Resolution/Bond Refinancing Committee Appointment:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is for the Board to approve a Resolution which would set up a subcommittee of the Board to work with the Bond team to process the various requirements of the 2017 bond refinancing.  This is to authorize all action necessary to consummate the financing of the 2017 Project, and to authorize a special subcommittee of the Board that includes Stephen Libhart, Chair, James Helsel, Jr., Vice Chair and member of the Finance Committee, James Gross, Treasurer and member of the Finance Committee, and William Leonard, member of the Finance Committee, to approve the final terms of the Series 2017 Bonds and all financing documents.   
There were no objections to forwarding this to the full Board for approval.
Strategic Plan:

Mr. Edward reviewed the progress made to the Strategic Plan since discussion of the Plan at the Board Planning Session.  He reviewed the four Core Focus components of the Strategic Plan.
Adjournment:  Mr. Libhart adjourned the meeting at 9:53 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, September 22, 2017, 9:30 a.m., David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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